Dear Colleagues:
The plan for the Blackboard upgrade has changed in some very important ways. The upgrade has been moved earlier, to the advantage of LaGuardia as there will be less down time than originally planned. The first change you should be aware of is that we will continue to login to Blackboard at the current login location until the end of Spring I Session. (There will be no need to login through an alternate link).

It is critically important that you understand the timeline for what is about to happen with the Blackboard Upgrade. We begin by giving the timeline for the project, after which you can find the actions you will need to take in order to ensure that your transition is as smooth as possible.

Before looking at the timeline, please note that starting on May 18, CUNY will be running Blackboard in parallel environments---an original environment (existing Bb 8.0) and a new environment (a clone of the current Blackboard 8 that will be updated to Bb 9.1) first for all colleges (with exception of LaGuardia and Kingsborough schools). These schools are special cases and will continue to operate in the original environment until June 14. 

Here is the timeline:


May 2012 

5/18: All organizations and courses NOT for Spring I 2012 will be moved to the new Blackboard (clone) environment.

5/18 6/14: Spring I 2012 courses and organizations continue uninterrupted in original Blackboard 8.0 environment.  

5/18 5/24: Upgrade new environment to Blackboard 9.1 Courses and organizations in the new environment will be unavailable during the upgrade.

5/24: New Blackboard 9.1 environment comes up.  Session II Course development resumes.

5/24 6/14: Two active Blackboard environments. Original Bb 8.0 for all Spring I 2012 courses and organizations, New Bb 9.1 for all other courses since Spring 2011 and organizations.

5/29: First Session II 2012 courses begin in new Blackboard 9.1 environment. SafeAssign will be temporarily unavailable in Blackboard 9.1.

June 2012 

6/15: At end of Spring I 2012 for all schools, original Blackboard 8.0 environment becomes unavailable.

6/15: SafeAssign will become available in Blackboard 9.1.

6/19: Archiving all Spring 2012 courses out of the old environment and restoring them to the new Blackboard 9.1 environment begins.  This process is expected to take several weeks, during which time the courses will be unavailable.

6/27: Fall 12 course shells are created in new Blackboard 9.1 environment.

Please note that all organizations and Session II courses will be unavailable in Bb9.1 between May 18 and May 24.  If you need to have your organization available for this time period, then please let us know as soon as possible so that we can leave it in the original environment (and therefore maintain its availability).

Notice that between May 18 and May 24, all previous semester courses (with the exception of current Spring I courses) will be unavailable. If you need to access these courses, then you should archive them locally before May 18.  Once complete, you should also have an archive of your current Spring I courses, and make sure you have downloaded an up-to-date copy of your Gradebook, as they will begin to be archived (unavailable) on June 19; these courses will be brought into the new environment every day on a rolling basis until the upgrade is complete on July 31.  Please stop by B333b or B127 areas if you need assistance with downloading your Gradebook and/or archiving your courses.  (In general, it is good practice to keep a back-up copy of your Gradebook and archived copies of your courses anyway).

In addition, SafeAssign will only be available (for LaGuardia in the old environment) until June 14 (when grades are due).  SafeAssign will be disabled on June 14 and restored in the new Bb 9 environment on June 15. Therefore, you should have your students complete and hand in any assignments by a date such that you will have enough time to grade them and process the grades before June 14, if you intend to use SafeAssign. Furthermore, on June 15, the URL from the original Blackboard 8.0 environment transfers to new Blackboard 9.1 environment and the module with the link to Bb 9 disappears.

Faculty are being encouraged to develop their Session II 2012 courses soon, as these courses will be unavailable during the actual upgrade. If you are unable to see the list of your Session II courses, please contact us.

However, the revised dates will allow access to the courses in the new Blackboard 9.1 environment several days before Session II classes start. Please also note that only courses from Spring II 2011 and newer are being brought into Blackboard 9.1, and there will be a period of time when Spring II 2012 courses are inaccessible. If you require access to those courses, we once again encourage you to keep an archive of your courses locally. Lastly, as servers come online and courses are moved, there will be a time when students seeking to access courses from previous semesters will be prevented from doing so.  We apologize for the impact this may have on incompletes, and will endeavor to make this time frame as brief as possible.  

For more information about the timeline, please visit http://www.cuny.edu/about/administration/offices/CIS/functions/bb/timeline.html 

Our Blackboard 9.1 workshops have begun and the new sessions are scheduled between now and the end of the semester, see the dates available here:

http://www.laguardia.edu/Departments/ISMD/Training/Faculty/Staff-Workshops-Schedule 

Please visit www.cuny.edu/blackboard for more details.  And as noted previously, student training will begin closer to the end of the Spring I semester.  

The new CUNY Blackboard Information website is live at www.cuny.edu/blackboard, and contains detailed information on the upgrade, user guides, and registration information for online training sessions.  Please feel free to contact the Blackboard Support with questions, concerns, or your thoughts on the upgrade.  
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Phone: 718-482-6121  718-482-6117  x8877 x8868

Email: blackboardsupport@lagcc.cuny.edu 

Faculty and Student Instructional Support
Jetmir Troshani

Training Coordinator

Room: B333b

Phone: 718-482-6198

Email: jtroshani@lagcc.cuny.edu 

